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STAFF AND OTHERS 
William Anslow, Albany County 
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INTRODUCTION AND VISITORS' ISSUES 

Steve Iachetta opened the meeting at approximately 9:38 AM. There 
were no visitor issues. 

Agenda Item III 



ADMINISTRATION 

Previous Meeting Minutes - August 2, 2017 

Members approved the August 2, 2017 minutes. 

PRESENTATION- REGIONAL TRAIL PERSPECTIVES 2016: A SURVEY OF CAPITAL 
DISTRICT TRAIL FACILITIES 

Jen Ceponis presented the results of the 2016 trail counts and 
surveys. CDTC contracted with Parks and Trails NY (PTNY) to conduct 
the trails counts. CDTC chose nine of the Capital District's most 
regionally-significant multi-use trails, including trails in each of 
the MPO's four counties and conducted counts and surveys along 22 
separate locations. Three of these trails were also counted by CDTC 
in 2006. 

PTNY used the National Bicycle and Pedestrian Documentation Project's 
(NBPDP) methodology, which requires that counts be conducted in two
hour periods during peak usage on at least one weekday and one 
adjacent weekend. Peak usage for most trails occurs between 5 and 7 PM 
on weekdays and 12 and 2 PM on weekends. The data obtained during 
these two periods was supplemented by PTNY's automatic trail counters 
that were installed at the same location and monitor usage 
continuously for seven consecutive days. Both counts were used to get 
a number that accurately represents annual usage for the trail count 
location. This methodology was quite close to the methodology we used 
in 2006 and therefore comparisons could be made, while providing a 
disclaimer about the difference in methodology. 

The report gives you the full survey results by survey type and trail 
and you can download results by trail from website: 
www.cdtcmpo.org/trails. There are more men using trails; Male - 56% I 
Female - 44% --- in 2006 there were about the same percent of slightly 
less females - overall males are over-represented in counts and 
surveys. According to Census data, Median age in region is 38.3 but 
the majority of survey respondents were baby boomers. 80% of trail 
users have a Bachelor's degree or higher diploma, whereas only 34.8% 
of Capital Region residents have same level of education. $59,269 is 
the Capital Region median household income but 57% of survey 
respondents had a household income over $75,000 (20% did not 
answer). Modal split was about 50/50 between bicyclists and 
pedestrians. Visitors came from all parts of the world. 

100% said trails were a good use of public funds. 99.1% said trails 
have had a positive impact on their quality of life. Over 54% knew 
about trail because they lived near one. Many others found a trail 
from CDTC trail map or a local trail organization. The biggest 
problem identified on the trails is the lack of services, such as 
restrooms. Trail users did not feel having places to stop and eat or 
shops along the trail were important. 



Mike Franchini commented that the automatic trail counters worked 
great. Mark Castiglione commented that the report was great and makes 
the case for the importance of the trails. Members applauded the 
presentation. 

ACTION ITEMS 

FISCAL CONSTRAINT DISCUSSION - TIP SUMMARY TABLE 4 

Mike Franchini presented the status of over programming on the TIP as 
documented in the mail out. Year 2016-17 (now past) was 
overprogrammed by 2.6%. Year 2017-18 is 21% underprogrammed. Year 
2018-19 is 17% overprogrammed. Year 2019-20 is 8% underprogrammed. 

Greg Wichser said that a number of projects were moved a few weeks 
into the second year, with project sponsor permission, to better 
achieve FHWA performance measures. Frank Bonafide explained that FHWA 
looks at construction obligation on the TIP. Any projects that looked 
uncertain for obligation in 2017-18 were moved into 2018-19, with 
sponsor permission. When obligation is needed in 2017-18, these 
projects will be moved back in. Overall for four years we are 
overprogrammed by 2.1%, so in terms of TIP amendments we are doing 
well. Mike Franchini commented that we are seeking a balance between 
fiscal constraint and deliverability. 

2016-21 TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM PROPOSED AMENDMENTS 

A. R320 & R321 (1089.75 & 1089.76) Pedestrian Improvements Along NY 4 
& NY 4/Bloomingrove Road Intersection Improvements, North Greenbush 

Frank Bonafide explained that this project is using repurposed 
earmark funds from the Exit 8 I-90 Connector Phase 2. Frank 
suggested that these two projects be combined for efficiency. Mike 
Franchini said that the impact on fiscal constraint is zero. Members 
approved the amendment as presented. 

B. A487 & A570 (1051.80 & 1306.77) NY 7, I-87 To I-787 Overlap: Minor 
Rehabilitation & I-787 NY 378 to Tibbits Avenue: Mill & Fill 

Greg Wichser explained that these two projects are adjacent and 
combining them will increase efficiency. The addition of a median 
guiderail will correct a median deficiency and will increase project 
cost by $950,000. Frank Bonafide said that the median treatment 
will prevent cross over accidents. In response to a question he 
said that the median treatment is not eligible for HSIP funding. 
Mike Franchini said that the amendment will lead to a decrease in 
underprogramming in 2017-18 and an increase in underprogramming in 
2019-20. 

Members approved the resolution as presented. 



C. S236 (1760.15) Schenectady Bridges: Element Specific Bridge Repair 

Chris Wallin explained that this project includes two pedestrian 
bridges between GE and downtown. The City is requesting a scope change 
to remove the two pedestrian bridges. Both Schenectady County 
Community College and General Electric are in agreement with removal. 
The CDM Smith estimate for preservation for these two bridges was 
$1.2M, and the estimate for full rehab for these bridges was $2.7M. 
Additional funding needed to remove two bridges is $0.688M. The scope 
for repairing the third bridge, the Altamont Avenue bridge, would 
remain the same. Mike Franchini commented that this project will take 
two bridges out of the system, and there is a benefit to reducing the 
number of bridges that need to be maintained. Chris Wallin said that 
the two projects do not meet ADA standards or Interstate clearance 
standards. Replacement costs would be much higher in order to meet 
those standards. 

Joe Teliska asked if the projects would have been competitive in the 
2014 solicitation if there were no pedestrian benefits. He said that 
this scope change represents a change in benefits originally proposed. 
He asked why the bridges couldn't be closed instead of being removed. 
He said that when one of his bridges was found to be Beyond 
Preservation, he removed the project from the TIP. 

Frank Bonafide said that we shouldn't kick the can down the road. 
Andrew Kreshik said that there is funding for NHPP. Dave Jukins said 
that it was recognized in the 2014 solicitation that there are very 
few opportunities to spend NHPP funding for local projects, and no 
other projects competed. Frank Bonafide said that there are so few 
candidates for this category of funding; the project was submitted in 
good faith; and there are no competing projects. Andrew Kreshik asked 
if this amendment would impact the City of Albany Henry Johnson 
Boulevard project; Randy Milano said it would not, since the project 
was just let. 

Members voted to approve the amendment as presented, with Joe Teliska 
abstaining. 

CDTC ENVIRONMENTAL JUSTICE ANALYSIS APPROVAL 

Mike Franchini addressed concerns raised at the last meeting with 
respect to Environmental Justice impacts to the evaluation of the 
Route 67 project. The project received a score of "-1" for EJ impacts; 
he said that we made a mistake on this, and the final EJ score for 
this project was "0". He also said that scores can be changed with 
Committee agreement. Frank Bonafide asked if trails would receive a 
negative EJ score. Mike said trails would have a positive EJ impact 
when in an EJ community. Steve Feeney said that each project rating 
requires judgment. Frank Bonafide said that the rating system still 
needs approval by the Planning Committee after the subcommittee 
finishes evaluating it. Mike Franchini reminded the Committee that we 
have never said that the Committee has to approve a higher score 
project. In addition we recognize that there is a margin of error for 



close scores. Members approved the Environmental Justice/Title VI 
Analysis document with Andrew Kreshik abstaining. 

2018-2019 LINKAGE PROGRAM SOLICITATION 

Mike Franchini said that we normally start the Linkage solicitation in 
November, but we are starting in October this year to give applicants 
more time for developing proposed initiatives. Sandy Misiewicz said 
that as in past years the emphasis is on implementing past studies. 
This year there are funding increases for consultant and staff time. 
Solicitations will go out later this week or early next week. Members 
approved the solicitation. 

DISCUSSION ITEMS 

SECTION 5310 ENHANCED MOBILITY OF SENIORS AND INDIVIDUALS WITH 
DISABILITIES PROGRAM PROJECT SOLICITATION 

Anne Benware explained that applications are currently being reviewed 
by the review committee. After the review committee completes their 
scoring the results will be sent to NYSDOT. Hopefully the results 
will be received from NYSDOT before the November Planning Committee, 
and if not they will go directly to the Policy Board for approval. 

NYSDOT PEDESTRIAN SAFETY ACTION PLAN (PSAP) PROJECT SOLICITATION 

Frank Bonafide said that NYSDOT will solicit for local projects. The 
original schedule has been revised and the new deadline will be in 
March of 2018. There will be a $250,000 minimum for projects; a 
county .may have one collective proposal on behalf of towns. Sandy 
Misiewicz said that extensive analysis for the PSAP indicated that 
Albany and Schenectady are in need of investment based on crash data. 

Chris Wallin noted that there will be difficulties identifying 
projects since signals may be only eligible for partial improvements, 
which could force the City to spend much more to completely upgrade a 
signal. He also raised the concern that signals will need to "appear 
to be warranted", even though a full warrants analysis will not be 
required. 

ESTABLISHMENT OF A CDTC SMART COMMUNITIES TASK FORCE 

Mike Franchini reviewed the CDTC Smart Communities Task Force 
Scope and Objectives included in the mail out. He said that a lot of 
different aspects of smart communities can be considered. One option 
is to support local smart community planning. The purpose of the 
material in the mail out is to get a sense of need from the Planning 
Committee. Mark Castiglione commented that it ties in with CDTC and 
CDRPC community outreach. 

Chris Wallin commented that at the regional level the focus should be 
on macro level planning, for example, members sharing ideas. Andrew 
Kreshik said that a lot is already being done. Mike Franchini said 



that education is an objective and regional planning is important. He 
said we will send a letter to all our municipalities asking them if 
they would like to participate. He asked who from the Planning 
Committee would be interested in participating. Brad Birge, Chris 
Wallin and Ross Farrell expressed an interest. 

CDTC PROJECT DELIVERY UPDATE 

Anne Benware said that this task will be transitioning to our new 
staff person, Jacob Beeman. The goal is to track progress on locally 
sponsored projects, with an emphasis on complete street features. She 
distributed the CDTC Project Delivery Update and asked for members to 
review the list and to let her know of any updates. 

Randy Milano reported that the Henry Johnson Boulevard project was 
let, there were three bids close to the original estimate. The 
estimate was $1.022M, and the low bid was $1.079M. Construction will 
begin June 2018. 

Chris Wallin reported that the Central Park Downtown Trail Connection 
was let and two bids were received with a low bid by Callahan. The 
project goes to the City Council on Monday. 

NYSDOT PROJECT DELIVERY SCHEDULE 

Frank Bonafide commented that the project schedules indicate we are 
doing well. He said there was a curve ball for right of way on the 
South Troy path project. He expressed appreciation for Joe Teliska 
helping with the Hoags Corner project schedule which improved to a 
yellow. He said that this has been a very good year for project 
delivery. 

STATUS OF PLANNING ACTIVITIES 

CDTC 

Mike Franchini introduced CDTC's new staff member, Jacob Beeman. 

CDRPC 

Mark Castiglione reminded all of the October 5 CDRPC Local Government 
Workshop at Hudson Valley Community College, the 50th Anniversary 
Celebration Dinner on Wednesday, October 18, 2017, and the Clean 
Energy Conference in Glens Falls October 25-26. 

CDTA 

Ross Farrell introduced Brent Irving, a new Planner for COTA. 



NYSDOT 

Frank Bonafide said that the deck overlay on the Twin Bridges is 
complete. The Route 9 over Route 9J is on schedule. Another BRIDGE 
NY solicitation is expected this winter. The roundabout south if the 
Rexford Bridge will be closed this weekend, then the project will be 
finished. 

Chris Wallin said that the Kings Road Bridge project is underfunded 
because of the railroad. He asked if he should deal with this during 
the TIP update, and Frank Bonafide said that he should. 
NYS Thruway 

Tony Longe reported on planned major Thruway projects at Harriman, 
Grand Island and a Welcome Center in Buffalo. 

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:51 AM. The next Planning Committee 
meeting is scheduled for November 1, 2017. 

Respectfully submitted, 

~«~ 
Michael V. Franchini 
Secretary 


